
Madonna Guild Meeting Minutes  
August 10, 2022  

Meeting opened with a prayer at 11:30 am  

Attendees: Dorota Rapacz, Vicki Pickard, Mary Kay Nelson, Tina Bird, 
Sherry Mannikko, Katherine Larson, Cathy Baldwin, Terry Linn, Arleen 
Caruth, Margie Zavala, Bernie McConnell and Mary Mathew.  

Minutes of the July 13, 2022, meeting were read and approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Present balance $1,107.82, Expenditures: 

Pinetop Lakes Golf: 2022 Pie Booth $200.00 Income received Book 
Study, The Chosen II $283.25. Edward Jones Balance $10,927.04  

Calendar: We will not be returning to the Church for weekend masses 
until sometime after Labor day.  

Thanksgiving: Arleen reported donation boxes in church are doing well. 
There was an article in the Independent appealing to the public for 
donations or help for people residing behind White Mountain Village and 
Walmart. They will accept food, money, and kitchen help. Arleen will get 
back to them with our feedback and report at our next meeting.   

Social Activities: Last meet and greet farewell is September 
19, 2022, from 11am-1pm. It’s an English Tea, bring finger food. 
Set up help is needed on September 15, 2022.  

Spiritual Book studies: The group is growing. 27 attended the last 
meeting. Terry Linn will be leading “A Biblical Walk with Mary”, Oct 5, 
2022.  

Christmas Stockings: They are coming along great. We are in need of 
Kleenex for stocking stuffers.   

Prayer Shawls: We have 3 new members, Lynn Fuller, Rosemarie 
Johnson, and Cara Massa. We are in need of pocket shawls. Dorota is 
going to check on that.   



Fundraiser: Terry needs volunteers to hand out pie tins September 10 & 
11 and 17 & 18 at masses. Drop off for baked goods is September 23. 
Arleen is putting an insert in the bulletin for baked goods. Price of the 
booth was raised to $200.00 unexpectedly and had to be paid in between 
meetings, so Katherine took care of it. Sale price of the pies was raised to 
$12.00. There will be no bake night. 
 

Rosary Makers: Dorothy shipped another box and was informed it went 
to Nigeria.  She has enough supplies at this time. Linda has been 
supplying her own. They are doing well.  

Funeral Luncheons: None at this time.  

Summer Lectures: Mary Kay says if she is short of help, she has been 
making phone calls.   

Bereavement: Nothing to report.  

Outreach: We have one new member, Paulette.  

Outbound: Julie was not here to report.  

Additional Interest: Sherry read a thank-you card from Annie and John 
Castillo for the funeral for Toby.  

It was suggested by Bernie that our handout book this Christmas be “Holy 

Moments” by Mathew Kelly. It was approved.   

Bernie is working on adding more books to the Library.   

Bernie’s friend volunteered to make 100 fabric car trash bags. They are 
to be sold at our Pie Booth at the car show. It was first and seconded. It 
was unanimous.   

Cathy Baldwin wanted to share information for those in need of a bible. 
She suggests “The Great Adventure Bible”, it can be purchased on 
Amazon, the price has been decreased. Another good book is “The Bible 
in a Year”  



Terry Linn said the closing prayer and meeting was 
adjourned 12:27 pm Next meeting is September 14, 2022, 
at 11:30 am in Church Overflow Hall. 
 


